
ANDOVER CHARTER REVISION COMMISSION 
PUBLIC HEARING 

THURSDAY, APRIL 28, 2022 
MINUTES 

 
 

Public Hearing was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairman, Carol Lee. 
 
Members Present;  Patricia Billings, Donald Denley, George Knox, Carol Lee and Karen Madore 
 
Public present;  See attachment # 1 
 
Wallace Barton suggested that the commission look at revising the town budget process so that the Town 
Budget Referendum can be held on the same day as the RHAM Budget Referendum. 
 
Gerry Crème – Chairman of the Andover Board of Education explained the attached Board of Education letter 
requesting that the commission conduct a study before moving forward with bifurcation of the budget.  See 
attachment #2.  Gerry also spoke as a resident asking that we work together as a community to get the budget 
passed. 
 
Shannon Louden stated that there was a lot of contention last year throughout the budget process and she 
feels that bifurcation will cause further division, pitting one against the other.  She also asked that we don’t 
take away from the Town Administrator qualification list, but add a more comprehensive list. 
 
Steve Fuss is concerned that the non-binding question on bifurcation from the June 22, 2021 was not acted on 
until March, 2022 and now with the final report from Charter Revision Commission due by July 11, 2022, there 
is not enough time to allow for a full study of potential future implications.  He further stated that Hebron 
conducted a full bifurcation study in 2011 and determined that it was not a good idea for Hebron, he asked 
that we hold off on making a decision until a full study can be done to ensure that bifurcation is in the town’s 
best interest. 
 
Marcie Miner stated that there were an overwhelming number of voters who answered the non-binding 
advisory question in favor of bifurcating the budget and if we fail to move the bifurcation forward, we would 
be going against the wishes of the people.  She said the Board of Selectmen were busy with other things and 
that is why they didn’t bring up the bifurcation question prior to this.   
 
Shannon Louden would like to see the non-binding advisory question of; “Do you think the budget is just 
right?” added to future budget referendum ballots.  She would also like to know the demographic of voters 
from the June 22, 2021 referendum. 
 
Liz Lokiec supports bifurcation of the budget.  She said that the Board of Education budget is consistently too 
high and it shuts the town down from doing other things. 
 
Mary Holer stated that keeping the budget together forces the town to work together.  She is worried about 
the school and she wants to see the school continue to thrive. 
 
Anne Crème would like to see a study completed and put the bifurcation question on the ballot next year. 
 
After all public input was received, the Public Hearing was adjourned at 7:26 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Carol H. Lee 
 








